## SAINT LOUIS UNIVERSITY...

1 N. GRAND BLVD., ST. LOUIS, MO 63103

September 24, 2020

JOHN MARSHALL HIGH SCHOOL 1300 WHEELING AVE GLEN DALE, WV 26038-1729

Attention: College Counseling Office

Dear Colleagues,

If you're anything like us, right now you're striving to respond to the needs of your students and your families while navigating the strangest academic year of your career. We wanted to reach out to say that we're with you, we empathize, and we want to help support your students in their college search.

We are writing today to announce an exciting new opportunity for your students. The **Gateway Leadership and Service Award** will be granted to one senior from each high school. Valued at \$20,000 over four academic years, this award is designed for students who have demonstrated a commitment to our Jesuit values – regardless of their background or tradition.

We are looking for your conscientious leaders, your enthusiastic servants, your generous teammates. Our students come to SLU not only to change the world, but to find their place in it. With this award, we hope to engage seniors who want to become the best versions of themselves – and who will enrich our entire community in the process.

We invite you to nominate a student from your high school who is interested in attending Saint Louis University and who you think would be a good fit for this award. Nominees are required to apply for admission to SLU for the Fall 2021 term and to submit an essay as part of their application. Nominations can be submitted online at slu.edu/gateway.

Awardees must be eligible for admission to SLU. Students can apply online at slu.edu/apply or via the Common Application. Please note that applicants are not required to submit ACT or SAT scores for admission or scholarships.

Please don't hesitate to contact your admission counselor, **Jack Evans**, at **jack.evans@slu.edu** or **617-987-0153** with any questions you or your students may have. Find upcoming ways to interact at **slu.edu/visit** and get more information at **slu.edu**.

Thank you for everything that you do to support your students. We are grateful to work with dedicated professionals like you!

Sincerely,

Gean Maire Lilman Cox

Jean Marie Gilman Cox Dean of Admission

